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City of Cambridge

Conservation Commission

147 Hampshire Street
       
Cambridge, MA 02139
Ph. 617.349.4680
 Jennifer Letourneau, Director



jletourneau@cambridgema.gov

Public Meeting – Monday, October 21, 2019 at 7:00PM

147 Hampshire Street, Main Conference Room
MEETING MINUTES
The following meeting minutes were taken by Tracy Dwyer and are respectfully submitted.

Present Commission Members: Purvi Patel (Chair), Kathryn Hess, Jennifer Letourneau (Director), David Lyons, (Vice Chair), Kaki Martin, Ted Pickering
Absent Commission Members: Elysse Magnotto-Cleary, Kenneth Nugent (resigned 7/1)
Attendees: Tracy Dwyer, Cambridge Public Works; James Wilcox, Cambridge Public Works; Mary White, MWRA; Jeremy Hall, MWRA
David Lyons opened the hearing.
7:00 – Request for Certificate of Compliance

MWRA – Control MWR003 CSO Outfall


DEP File #123-257
Mary White stated that she was out to do a site visit on October 22, 2019 with Stella and Danielle and they all agreed that the vegetation was well establish and stable.  Jennifer stated that as-builts would need to be submitted to her to complete the project but this should not hold up the approval of their Certificate of Compliance.  Jim Wilcox as part of his review had pictures taken of the area.  One of the order of conditions was to have keyed pictures of the site, but since the site is well established and by taking a few photos you would be able to orient yourself as to where the project occurred Jennifer didn’t think that should matter anymore.
There was no public comment.

7:10 - The commission unanimously agreed to approve the Certificate of Compliance.
7:10 – Request for Order of Conditions Extension

195-211 Concord Turnpike Redevelopment

DEP File #123-266

The representatives for this project were not in attendance of the meeting.  Jennifer stated that she would represent them. She said there was no change to the project they are still working on one of the buildings with intentions of renting out those apartments and then continue construction on the second building.  Their plan is to construct all the flood storage prior to starting the second building. They are asking for just the extension on their permit to keep compliant.  Jennifer stated that all their SWPPP inspections have been in compliance. 
There was no public comment.

7:15 - The commission unanimously agreed to approve the extension of their Order of Conditions.
7:15 – Administrative Topics

The meeting minutes from September 23, 2019 meeting were approved.

Jennifer informed the commission that the interviews had concluded for the new member of the commission and she will be sending her recommendation to the City Manager’s Office for approval.
7:36 - Meeting Adjourned 
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